
PTO Notes from 8.4 BOE Meeting 
	  

There was some confusion at the start of the meeting because of the storm. The 
executive secretary was off the grid and a few BOE members were not able to access 
the meeting due to power issues. By the end of the Time for the Public to be Heard, all 
BOE members were on the call and able to participate in remaining agenda items. It 
was decided that Tamu would present on her recommendation for reopening Tuesday 
8/11 and there will be Time for the Public to be Heard again then.  
 
 
TIME FOR THE PUBLIC TO BE HEARD 
 
I did not take notes on the specifics, but the gist is that consensus is impossible. 
Opinions run the gamut, including: 

•   Schools must open 5 days a week for all children so that we can get back to 
work. 

•   Children are able to have and pass the virus, it is dangerous to put teachers and 
children in classrooms. Only children who require special services should come 
to the buildings with volunteer teachers. 

•   Distance learning was horrible; we can't go back to that. 
•   The teachers did an amazing job rolling out distance learning in the spring. We 

know we will be back in distance learning, let's focus on making that more 
robust and start there. 

•   I am high risk. I am scared that my child will bring the virus home. I know I can 
choose distance learning, but my child needs her school community not people 
from all over Stamford. 

•   I am a high school student. I see on Instagram so many of my peers going out 
not social distancing, not wearing masks. I am afraid that I will bring COVID 
home to my parents, who may not be able to fight the virus. 

•   I speak for a group of Latinx parents. They are split down the middle. Half think 
it is important to get the kids back in school; half feel that everything should be 
distance. 

•   Please use outdoor classrooms; science shows less transmission. 
•   Absolutely no outdoor classrooms; too dangerous with school shootings. 
•   Kids won't be able to wear masks all day; we should make a plan that takes this 

into account: distance learning. 
•   Kids won't be able to wear masks all day; they shouldn't have to. 
•   Let's start with the hybrid plan and take it up or down depending on what 

happens. 
•   The hybrid plan makes me comfortable. 



 

THOUGHTS ON REOPENING PLAN  

Andy George, BOE president, acknowledged that Dr. Lucero, Central Office, the BOE 
and Task Force have long been considering these angles. The feedback from the 
public tonight shows how everyone's opinion is different and no matter what plan we 
move forward with to start school, more than half of parents will be disappointed. 
 
Tamu said that she took copious notes and will add into her plans where we can. This 
week she is receiving guidance from the state Dept. of Education and the Dept. of 
Health about how we move from one learning program to the next. She is also having 
further conversations with superintendents this week. She will be prepared to put 
everything into the Board package and present at the next meeting [Tuesday]. In the 
end, health and safety will determine what model we can go to and feel confident 
about.  
 
Tamu stressed that we do need to make a decision and get it out to public asap. 
Parents need to understand what the models are and what the choices are. The 
superintendent will host a series of town meetings next week and the week after so 
people can have an understanding and an opportunity to ask questions after they read 
the plan. Staff will be present at the town halls too. There will be one for the general 
community on a Saturday morning, a Q & A session too. We have to go through this as 
a community and talk about it. This is very complicated. We really need to make an 
informed decision that keeps everyone safe. 
 
Jeanneanne Burke: So glad that health and safety is going to drive decisionmaking. 
 
Jackie Heftman said: CT is in a really good place right now. Things are probably not 
going to get better than they are today, but they cold get worse. whatever the 
Superintendent decides, opening up schools can't be the reason the numbers spike. 
While it is Tamu's decision and it does not require a Board vote, Jackie thinks the BOE 
should vote on the plan to signal to the community that the Superintendent has the 
support of the Board.  
 
Jackie Pioli said: Everyone working on this is on it 24/7 and things are changing daily. 
She particularly wants to understand what hybrid live streaming looks like when the 
plan is presented. Think this is very important. We need to discuss as a board the 
budgetary implications of whatever decision we go with. 



Rebecca Hammon: I taught in the spring and was online every day as a teacher when 
we went into distance learning. Teachers can put in the effort. Teaching can't be 
posting worksheets; it has to be virtual. Teachers must get more input on how to be 
more effective. A plan needs to be put into place regarding how to make distance 
learning effective if we have to revert to that.  
 
CARES ACT 

•   Process: City submits information to FEMA for reimbursement. Some of the 
items that we have submitted have been rejected. Tamu said that she assumed 
PPE and cleaning supplies would be covered under the CARES Act, but it was 
rejected. To get the year started, SPS has spent 600K on PPE & cleaning 
supplies. She thought 75% covered by FEMA. Looks like SPS is responsible for 
the full amount. So, she is now uncomfortable moving forward with staff 
positions they were going to fund through the CARES act. She recommends 
holding off on positions until we can get the money. Problem: people will start 
looking for employment in those positions. This will open up $850K for 
PPE/Cleaning. She wants to have wiggle room for looking ahead into the year  

•   Jeannene Burke: wants to better understand cleaning supplies and cleaning 
process. These need to be fleshed out when you present on the plan on 
Tuesday. 

•   Currently there is 3 weeks of bussing monitors, but the feeling is that 3 weeks is 
not enough. If we decide (after we get started with the year) we need to extend 
the monitors beyond the three weeks, Tamu recommends turning to Alliance 
money to do that.  

•   Jackie Pioli: concerned that some of those positions that we wouldn't hire for 
now would be needed in the schools if we do hybrid. Cannot agree with 
eliminating those positions. PPE comes first, but we need to look in operating 
budget for where we make cuts.  

•   Jackie Pioli also asked about SPED evaluations. Michael Fernandez said that the 
spring 2020 evaluations were not complete. Did about 200 from March - June 
over the summer. Still have another 400 to get back to where we need to be.  

•   Jackie Pioli said we always talk about social emotional supports, but we want to 
look at how we are measuring outcomes of different programs. When do we 
identify how these are equitable? Tamu shared that SPS is currently working with 
community based partners to see what this looks like. Should be able to get 
back to you shortly after the start of school. 

•   Voted to accept the emergency money for the district due to coronavirus. I 
think, 500K. 



 
COMMUNITY ELIGIBILITY PROVISION 
 
This is a food program that SPS just became eligible for. Jackie Heftman's grandchild 
goes to a school in Norwalk that has this program and she has been really 
impressed. All students receive free breakfast and lunch. Benefits: no more applications 
for free/reduced lunch so this burden is removed from the district; increased meal 
participation reduces stigma and eliminates children bringing cash to school; no 
unpaid lunch balances. Essentially is looked like the program would cost the district 
about $1 million. SPS was presenting to the BOE because this is the first time we have 
been eligible; let's look at this. Application due on 7/31; CEP works on a 4 year cycle, if 
we get approved, we are locked in for 4 years . Most BOE members felt that this is not 
the right time to take on that expense. Jackie Heftman felt more financial research 
should be done and that why not apply and decide not to do it. Jackie H. is aware of 
many district nationwide that are in this program; really need to run the numbers 
ourselves (instead of having Chartwells run them for us). 
 
POLICY 

•   There are lots of policies that need to be changed for COVID. They put a plan in 
place. About 40 policies to review. Want policy committee help with making 
these.  

•   Mask policy: state providing more guidance, they are pulling from CABE and 
talking with other districts. Hope to present the policy on Tuesday. 

 


